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Completed  

• Area Contests completed for Areas E1, 3, 4, 5, 6 on March 25.   

o No clubs in Area E2 participated 

o Winners: 
Table Topics:  
E1 - Xiaolu Han 
E3 - David Chang 
E4 - Araceli Allie 
E5 - Antonio Chavez 
E6 - Joella Holbrook 
International: 
E1 - Daniel Murray 
E3 - Dary Sok Van 
E4 - Maggie Ramirez 
E5 - Marco Barcena 
E6 - Joella Holbrook 

• Division Contests completed on April 7 

o Winners: 

▪ Table Topics:  Araceli Allie 

▪ International:  Marco Barcena 
• Contests completed leaving enough money for recognition at the June 27 celebration. 
• Area Director Reports 

o Areas E5 & E6 Complete 

▪ Working to complete other Areas 
• Division Council meetings had educational sessions from:  

o March - Tamala Takahashi – Opportunities in Leadership 

o April – Paul Clark – The History of Toastmasters 
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EXPAND YOUR HORIZONS 

Recognition 
• Help me welcome the newest member of the Division E Team, Area E6 Director, Louis 

Lopez, CC, ALB from Edison Loquacious. 
• Jesus Ramirez facilitated the initiation of a SpeechCraft with Republic Services and 

brought in the Kaiser Downey Lead 
• Thanks to Assistant Division Director Gloria Miller for completing four club visit 

reports while we were interviewing candidates for the Area Directors vacancies. 
 

 
Issues 

• LAC-DHS President, Maureen Flannery, pushed through the Oct 1- March 30 payment.  
We are still working on the April 1 – Sept 30 payment. 

• Smart Toast has requested a club coach due to low membership.  They are struggling 
due to high work load at Smart & Final.  We are looking for coaches to assist them, 
primarily with PR in the local area. 

• Spirited Toastmasters has canceled several meetings and has low membership.  They 
too are struggling with a high work load and low attendance. 

• Champions Toastmasters has dropped off the grid.  No response to phone calls and 
emails.  We no longer know where and if they are meeting.  Dues were not paid.  We 
are assuming the club is lost. 

 
 
In Progress 

• Thanks to Diana Dee for assistance with C21 Reality Masters in Norwalk.  Final 
paperwork in progress for club charter.   

• We are currently in conversation with Republic Services to finalize the details of 
chartering a club. 

• Another thanks to Diana Dee for setting up an info session with Kaiser in Downey on 
April 25.  Mark Lucas is scheduling time off work to attend along with Jesus Ramirez 
who brought in the club lead. 

• Jesus Ramirez and Jerry Arnold are working to obtain leads for police clubs, beginning 
with Anaheim Police Dept. (Not to be confused with Richard Snyder’s efforts with the 
Anaheim Police Association) and Azusa Police Dept. 

 
Upcoming Events 

• May 16, 6:00-9:00pm -  Division E Council Meeting 
Alfred Herzing, Building New Clubs 

• June 27, 6:00-9:00pm, PIH, Whittier – Division E Year-End Celebration & Recognition 
 


